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CO-CHAIR’S REPORT 
 

1.​ Thank you to all school council voting members and interested parents for their 
contributions to council this year. A number of our members have students who are 
graduating this year. I want to acknowledge Wendy Li, John Barrons, Kristina Turner for 
their service. We are grateful for your contributions and hope that you will continue to be in 
touch. We are also grateful to Jenn Marr, who has served as our teacher rep this year. She 
has shared that she is moving to a school closer to home for next year. We wish her well in 
her new role and thank her for her commitment to Northern.​
 

2.​ Welcome​
A warm welcome to all members of the Northern Community who are joining us today both 
in person and on-line.​
 

3.​ TDSB Budget Process​
The TDSB Budget Process continues to evolve. The provincial budget was released last 
week with marginal increases for education. Unfortunately, the TDSB still does not know 
how much funding will be received for the 2025-2026 school year.   
​
One of the options to balance the budget is to close TDSB pools not under lease to the City 
of Toronto. This includes the pool at Northern. The Minister of Education has indicated that 
he will not allow that to happen, but there is also no funding for pools in schools, so this will 
be an issue to continue to watch. For anyone feeling so inclined, Josh Matlow has a petition 
to save school pools.  
 
There is also currently an investigator assigned to look at TDSB finances. Their report is 
due May 31st. It is unclear what this report will add to the Auditor General’s report and the 
Financial Accountability Office report, both released in December 2024. 
 
There is a Rally for Education planned at Queen’s Park this Saturday, May 24th from noon 
to 1:30. Anyone interested in attending is asked to pre-register. The event is being 
sponsored by two opposition MPPs and the Toronto Labour Council. The Toronto Labour 
Council also invites families to contact their provincial representatives to increase education 
funding. Their letter to school councils is appended to this report. 
 

4.​ TDSB Fundraising Policy ​
At our last meeting, we discussed the proposal to make contributions to a central priorities 
fund mandatory for school councils. The proposal was defeated in a vote of 10-12. ​
​
This means that there is no requirement for councils to share with other schools. The issue 

https://www.joshmatlow.ca/saveourpools
https://www.auditor.on.ca/en/content/annualreports/audits/en2024/AR-PA_TDSB_en24.html
https://fao-on.org/en/report/school-boards-capital-2024/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd70a_Xsm_XM6zyIOEihFNLbVxKX9mLEbU-hsnvONK7Q1f1AQ/viewform


may be raised again if the councils don’t choose to share on a voluntary basis. Northern 
has not historically shared fundraising dollars with other schools.  
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